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Ignoring scientific evidence of looming catastrophes doesn't make the 
danger go away.  
 
For years the Bush administration pretty much ignored scientists' 
warnings about climate change, including its effects on the arid West. 
Keeping its head in the sand, the Bush Interior Department in its final 
days would like to suppress scientific evidence about the likely 
effects of an ill-conceived proposal to pump water from aquifers under 
the Nevada-Utah boundary at Snake Valley and pipe it south to slake the 
thirst of Las Vegans. 
 
The water level, at equilibrium now, could be reduced by warming global 
temperatures, and pumping a hefty share of what remains to Las Vegas 
could devastate Utah's west desert.  
 
We hope a Barack Obama Interior Department will not only allow but 
encourage federal scientific research when hearings on the Southern 
Nevada Water Authority's plan begin next fall. Without those reports, 
the meetings would be a sham.  
 
Research already shows that pumping 50,000 acre-feet of water annually 
would have an enormous negative impact on the shallow water table that 
supports a delicate desert ecosystem. SNWA has convinced Nevada State 
Engineer Tracy Taylor to allow that much water to be pumped from the 
Nevada side. Utah must agree before water can be taken 
from the shared aquifer under Snake Valley.  
 
But U.S. Geological Survey studies show the water is not contained in 
one area but moves beneath the surface. Surface water is affected, too,  
when groundwater is removed. So taking water from adjacent valleys in 
Nevada could reduce the aquifer on the Utah side.  
 
Removing groundwater from arid land would damage wildlife, the land 
itself and the ranching it supports. Worse, if Snake Valley were pumped 
dry, it could well become a giant dust bowl, sending windblown articles 
directly over the heavily populated and already polluted Wasatch Front. 
 
All 29 Utah counties have jointly asked the Department of Interior to 
thoroughly consider all scientific data. But the department has already 
shown its hand. At similar hearings regarding pumping Nevada valleys, 
Interior refused to hear protests from the BLM, the Fish and Wildlife 
Service, Bureau of Indian Affairs and the National Park Service, which 
worries about impacts on Great Basin National Park. 
 
If science on the Snake Valley is squelched, the project could be 
approved by default. And that would be a travesty. 
 


